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Dear Parents / Guardians 

I am writing to you today with a significant and exciting development for the future of Brookvale Groby 
Learning Campus (BGLC).  Following a recent decision by the Department for Education (DfE), I am 
absolutely delighted to advise that it is the intention that Brookvale Groby Learning Campus will legally 
become part of The Mead Educational Trust (TMET) from September 2025.  This marks the beginning of 
a promising new phase in our school's journey. 

This merger comes after a sustained period of careful consideration and comprehensive due diligence 
undertaken by both BGLC and TMET.  Crucially, it also follows a period of consultation where we engaged 
with our key stakeholders, including yourselves.  We are grateful for the valuable input received during 
that time, which helped inform the final decision made by the BGLC Trust Board and subsequently 
approved by the DfE.  

We are genuinely excited about this partnership and are very confident that Brookvale Groby Learning 
Campus becoming part of The Mead Educational Trust will add significant value across all aspects of our 
school.  This collaboration is designed to ensure BGLC’s continued success and provides a strong, 
sustainable plan for the future.  Joining TMET will help us meet national challenges, such as those 
related to recruitment and finance, placing our community in a stronger position to deliver the best 
possible education. 

Furthermore, we found during our extensive evaluation that TMET shares our core values and beliefs. 
This alignment in values provides a powerful platform for our growth and assures us that this 
partnership is built on shared educational philosophies. 

An awful lot of dedicated work is already taking place behind the scenes by teams from BGLC and TMET 
to ensure a smooth and effective transition into the Trust by September 2025.  We are committed to 
making this process as seamless as possible for everyone in our community.  While this integration will, 
in time, naturally lead to some positive changes with systems and ways of working to further enhance 
our provision and harness the benefits of being part of a larger Trust, I want to provide clear reassurance 
on immediate continuity.  I can confidently share that at this time there will be no change to our school 
name, our uniform, our school holidays, or our day-to-day routines. 

Any future operational or system changes that are implemented will continue to be led by the existing 
leadership of Brookvale Groby Learning Campus, in close consultation and with the full support of The 
Mead Educational Trust.  Our unique BGLC identity and ethos, which we all value so deeply, will be 
preserved and nurtured within the TMET family, ensuring we continue to be the school at the heart of 
our community. 

One particularly exciting area of development this partnership will foster is the growth and 
enhancement of our Sixth Form.  We are proud of our Post-16 provision and the achievements of our 
students.  Looking ahead, we anticipate Brookvale Groby Learning Campus playing a leading role in 
shaping and delivering outstanding Post-16 provision across The Mead Educational Trust, creating 
exceptional opportunities for our students to thrive and achieve their highest aspirations.   

 



 

We are committed to keeping all our stakeholders informed as we move towards September 2025 and 
beyond.  We will continue to share updates on any significant developments through our usual 
communication channels, such as our website news section and regular bulletins.  In the meantime, we 
look forward to embarking on this new journey together, confident in the bright future it holds for 
Brookvale Groby Learning Campus. 

Thank you for your continued support of Brookvale Groby Learning Campus.  We are enthusiastic about 
the opportunities this new partnership will bring and look forward to achieving even greater success 
together with The Mead Educational Trust. 

Yours sincerely 

​ ​ ​ ​  

Will Teece ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Connor Acton 
Headteacher​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Chair of Trustees 


